STAFF CONGRESS NEWSLETTER JANUARY 1995

GREETINGS FROM YOUR STAFF CONGRESS PRESIDENT (Chuck Pettit)

Welcome back to a new semester and a new year! I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday and look forward to a great new year.

From the Follow-up Department

Personal Days went into effect January 1. Please use good judgement when you decide to take your time. This is a trial year and abuse of the days will result in it not becoming policy.

And Now, More on Parking!

At the January Staff Congress meeting, the following proposal was voted on and sent to the Vice-President of Administration.

Background

The proposed increase of the parking fees is to double for students, faculty and staff. The proposed increase is 100% which amounts to \$96.00 per year for full-time faculty and staff. It should also be noted that student rates are to increase 100%.

The \$48.00 that we currently pay is now part of the general fund. This amount is significant enough that it cannot be pulled out of the general fund to apply to the parking structure.

The difference in the current rate and any increase will be put into a special fund for the construction of the proposed parking structure and/or other parking facilities.

Proposal

That the parking fees be increased by 50% to \$72.00 for faculty and staff effective July 1, 1995. Effective July 1, 1996 the fees will then increase to the proposed \$96.00.

That the fees for "Reserved Parking" be subject to the same percentage increase that faculty, staff and students without the benefit of a reserved space are being held. This translates to an additional \$96.00 effective July 1, 1995 and \$96.00 effective July 1, 1996 added to the present amount of \$192.00, for a total amount of \$384.00

Along with this proposed increase, Staff Congress be kept abreast of expenditures for future parking facilities and progress toward the parking structures.

NOTE: The action of applying two different rates of increase for the same service, item or privilege lends itself to be discriminatory. If parking is to be raised 100%, then all parking should be raised equally.

Our Staff Regent will represent our position at the January Regent's meeting. We will keep everyone posted when we receive word back from the administration.

Ad-Hoc Committee Update!!!!!

All of our committees are working hard toward accomplishing the goals we have set. In next month's newsletter we will state the specific charge of each committee and give an update on their progress.

Reminder

If at anytime a staff member has a comment or concern they would like to share, contact your Staff Congress representative or call me directly at X6502. We are here to serve one another.

Chuck

NEW HIRES

Lisa Baressi - Hlth/Cncl/Tstng
Melissa Beebe - Local School Service
Linda Caldwell - Bookstore
Kathleen Dodrill - Small Business Dev.
Donald Maddox - Physical Plant
James Mathews - Public Safety
Melanie McNeill - Financial Aid
Theresa Meyer - Financial Aid
Mary Miller - Music
Roger Schuster - Academic Computing
T. Brian Simmons - Bookstore
Deborah Sumpter - Nursing
Maureen Walsh - Steely Library
Kelli Williams - Admissions

TERMINATIONS

Beverly Bobbitt - Residential Village
Michael Deaton - Physical Plant
Bonita Meyn (Barnett) - Rsrch/Grnts/Cntrcts
Bernice Kuth - Academic Computing
Celia Rowan - University Development
D. Searcy - Associate Provost
Suzanne Smith - Administrative Computing
Angie Tolle - Bursar
Carla Torline - Physical Plant
Robin Wright - Credit Cont. Ed.

PROMOTIONS

Gail Goedel-Bookstore (to Sales Floor Supervisor)

TRANSFERS

Irene Boling-Rsrch/Grnts/Cntrcts(from Nursing)
Patsy Bowen-Soc/Ant/Phil(from Honors Program)
Deanna Calvert-Credit Cont. Ed.(from Provost)

BIRTHS

Peg and Dale Adams, Student Support Services, are proud parents of a boy, Aubrey Austin, born December 29, 1994, weighing 8 lbs. 3 ozs.

Yolanda Houston, African American Affairs, and husband Arthur are proud parents of a boy, Gabriel Arthur, born December 24, 1994, weighing 6 lbs. 1 oz.

Lorrie Kohli, Upward Bound, and her husband Deepak are the proud parents of a baby boy, Ravi Neil, born January 25, 1995 (today!!) weighing 6 lbs.



SYMPATHY TO

Linda Bray-Schafer, Steely Library, and Gina Bray, Chase Law, on the death of their mother and mother-in-law, respectively, Thelma Bray.

Dorris Jackson, Physical Plant, on the death of his father.

Leslie Kyle, Career Development Center, on the death of her sister-in-law, Patricia Kyle.

Terry Linkugel, Physical Plant, on the death of his mother.

Audrey Riffe, Registrar's Office, on the death of her brother, Gary W. Griffith.

Richard Sumner, Physical Plant, on the death of his son, Charles A. Sumner.

Family of John Trapp, Public Safety, on his untimely death.

CONGRATULATIONS TO

Shirley Raleigh, Alumni Affairs, and Marshall Welitzkin, NKU Bookstore, who were united in marriage December 23, 1994.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

Homecoming has been scheduled for February 6 through February 12. Please make plans to attend.

P.S. FROM THE STAFF CONGRESS OFFICE SECRETARY...(Peg Goodrich)

Once again the Staff Congress/Faculty Senate Office is in dire need of interdepartment campus mail envelopes, large and small. If you will contact the office, X6400, we will make arrangements to pick them up. If you are an academic secretary please check with the faculty in your department to see if they have an accumulation in their office they would like to donate!